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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

FINANCE COMMITTEE
A. PHILIP RANDOLPH BUILDING
 2817 CANAL STREET
RTA BOARD ROOM, SECOND FLOOR
NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 13, 2018 AT 1:00 P.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairman Al Herrera, Commissioner Laura Bryan Commissioner Mark Raymond and Commissioner Walter Tillery 
EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT 

TRANSIT ASSET MANAGEMENT REPORT 


Adelee Le Grand presented the Transit Asset Management Plan Report; the report can be found in the Finance Committee Meeting folder.

In response to Commissioner Herrera, Adelee Le Grand reported that the Transit Asset Management Plan would not analyze the difference between new and refurbished equipment but would state the useful life and benchmarks of the equipment.

In response to Commissioner Herrera, Adelee Le Grand reported that the Transit Asset Management Plan would not make any recommendations about the fleet being refurbished and/or replaced.


In response to Commissioner Herrera, Adelee Le Grand reported that the Transit Asset Management Plan would only give the condition of all the RTA’s assets.


In response to Commissioner Herrera, Adelee Le Grand reported that the Plan would detail the condition of the assets and the report could be used for insurance purposes.


In response to Commissioner Raymond, Adelee Le Grand reported that the average age of the fleet was 8.2 years.


In response to Commissioner Raymond, Adelee Le Grand reported that in the Transit Asset Management Plan Report, each vehicle would be identified by identification numbers and indicate the useful life of every vehicle so the information in the plan could be used to replace the vehicles.

In response to Commissioner Raymond, Brendan Matthews reported that the fixed route vehicles under the Transit Asset Management Plan all have a 14-year life span. 

Brendan Matthews reported that when the FTA provides funding for vehicles, the vehicles should have at least 500,000 miles and/or be at least 12 years old before the FTA would provide funding to replace the vehicles.


Brendan Matthews reported that all transit agencies shall maintain vehicles for at least 12 years and the federal government request that transit agencies use vehicles longer and it takes over a year to procure vehicles

Brendan Matthews reported that Paratransit Vehicles have a different useful life than fixed route vehicles.  Paratransit vehicles ae replaced by size and the Transit Asset Management Plan states that a Paratransit Van has a useful life of 5 years and the larger vehicles has a 7-year useful life.

In response to Commissioner Herrera, Ronald Baptiste reported that when the FTA has a federal interest in vehicles, you have to make a request to FTA to retain the funds and the funds has to be used for grants related purchases and the RTA has been allowed to retain the funds.


In response to Commissioner Herrera, Ronald Baptiste reported that the funds were for restricted use only

In response to Commissioner Raymond, Brendan Matthews reported that the RTA may need to replace 75% of the fleet but that would depend on the RTA’s ability to fund the purchase of vehicles beforehand and, in the fleet replacement schedule which is laid out until 2031, it shows each year and the number of vehicles that need to be replaced and how many vehicles need to be refurbished. 

Brendan Matthews reported that the Transit Asset Management was trying to was flatten the RTA’s replacement cycle because all the vehicles were purchased within a 3-year period and all the vehicles would come to age at the same time, and the way the replacement was laid out some vehicles will retire early and some vehicles will retire later so through a refurbishment program you would know the number of vehicles that need to be replaced.
COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Commissioner Herrera reported that Strategic Mobility Plan and Capital Plan were still in draft form and would be presented at another meeting.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT
RTABY-LAWS – AMENDMENT 


Dr. Munster reported that this resolution was going to formulize the budget process that was used on an annual basis because currently there wasn’t any written rule that the authority has that outlines a timeline for the preparation of the budget and the budget should be approved before the next fiscal year.


Dr. Munster stated that this resolution outlines that the Executive Director shall cause preparation of an annual operating and capital budget to be submitted to the Board of Commissioners on or before the first day of October and this would be added to the By-Laws to make it a permanent process.

Dr. Munster stated that the Executive Director shall transmit the budgets to the governing authority of any parish or municipality served by the Authority for review and comment.


Dr. Munster stated that the not later than fifteenth day of November, the Chair of the Finance and Budget Committee shall cause a meeting of said Committee for the purpose of considering the annual budgets.


Dr. Munster stated that the Board shall adopt a budget for the subsequent fiscal year at or before the regular December meeting of the Board, unless a special meeting is announced for that purpose in advance.


Dr. Munster stated that there will be time within these 3 months for public comments.

In response to Commissioner Herrera, Ronald Baptiste reported that the RTA has received preliminary information from the City of New Orleans regarding Sales Tax and staff used that information to develop the 2019 revenue projections and staff has been conservative with these projections.


Commissioner Herrera stated that once the budget was presented to the State, the Budget can be adjusted by 10%.


In response to Commissioner Herrera, Dr. Munster stated that either at the October or November Board Meeting staff will present to the Board another resolution outlining the use of RTA’s surplus money.


Commissioner Herrera stated that the Procurement Plan was in Draft Form and being reviewed by the General Counsel.


Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Raymond seconded to approve the RTA By-Laws – Amendment. Verbal Motion 18-074 was approved unanimously.
FINANCIAL STATEMENTS – AUGUST 

Ronald Baptiste reported that RTA’s performance year to date was better than expected from a revenue and operations perspective and Sales Tax Revenue has come in much better than anticipated and staff has managed the authority’s expenses with the level of services budgeted at a much better rate.


Ronald Baptiste reported that the Net Operating Revenue Line Item from January through August, showed that operating revenues and government assistance have exceeded operating expenses and TMSEL Legacy Costs by $15.6 Million; this was $5.2 Million more than projected.


Ronald Baptiste reported that the Revenue Sources Line Item showed that about 80% of RTA Operating Revenue comes from Sales Tax Collections.


Ronald Baptiste reported that the Farebox Recovery Ratio decreased in August due to normal fluctuation in pass sales and expected drop in passenger fares after a robust July performance and the ratio remains within the normal range of 10% to 30%.
Ronald Baptiste reported that the Average Fare for fixed route during the month of August was slow.

Ronald Baptiste reported that Paratransit Monthly Average Fare was average for the industry.

Ronald Baptiste reported that there was a period of time when the vendors deplete their passes before they order more passes and that usually happens during the month of August but year to date the RTA has exceeded the projection for the sale of passes.

In response to Commissioner Herrera, Ronald Baptiste reported that GoMobile has its own reports but the e-commerce sales were included in the Pass Sales Report.


Ronald Baptiste reported that during 2017 certain fares were not available to purchase on GoMobile; from August 2017 to August 2018 there was a $40,000 difference in revenue due to the variety of purchases that can be made on GoMobile. 


Ronald Baptiste reported that the regarding the Debt Service Coverage Ratio, even though the increase in operating expenses reduced net operating revenue, a healthy ratio (of 1.61) was maintained and RTA was consistently earning sufficient operating income to cover debt interest and principal.


Ronald Baptiste reported that the Capital Investments Line Item has some limitations and restrictions for the Canal Terminal and Napoleon Project.


Ronald Baptiste reported that Liability Claims paid out in August totaled $119,000’ the highest payout for the year; an above average number of cases were settled in August.

In response to Commissioner Raymond, Ronald Baptiste reported that in July there was a large increase in passenger fares which was a result of pass sales.

In response to Commissioner Herrera, Ronald Baptiste reported that Walgreens was a major distributor of the RTA passes; they sell the passes; at face value and receive a commission on what they sell. 

PROCUREMENT AUTHORIZATIONS: 

TO AWARD:

FLUID ANALYZER MACHINES 

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for Fluid Analyzer Machines.

Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to approve the contract award to Spectro Scientific for Two Fluid Analyzer Machines. Verbal Motion 18-075 was approved unanimously.

TO SOLICIT:
NETWORK EQUIPMENT 


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for Network Equipment.

In response to Commissioner Herrera, Ronald Baptiste reported that he was not sure if the Audio Video Contractor and the Telephone Contractor would be able to handle the Networking Equipment Contract and those contracts were FEMA contracts and FEMA does not look kindly on change orders and the telephone contract was complete.


In response to Commissioner Herrera, Ronald Baptiste reported that all procurement items are reviewed by the DBE Department and he does not know if there were any DBE Goal restrictions.


Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to approve the contract with JSK Company for Network Equipment.  Verbal Motion 18-076 was approved unanimously.
TO SOLICIT:

FACILITY SLAB LEVELING

Deslie Isidore stated that staff wanted to solicit for Facility Slab Leveling.

In response to Commissioner Herrera, Caroline Register reported that DBE Outreach has been scheduled.


Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to approve the solicitation of Facility Slab Leveling.  Verbal Motion 18-077 was approved unanimously.

TO AMEND

NAPOLEON AVENUE BUILDING RENOVATION AND UPGRADE  

Deslie Isidore stated that staff wanted to amend the contract for the Napoleon Avenue Building Renovation and Upgrade.

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to approve the amendment of the contract to Landmark Consultant for the Napoleon Avenue Building Renovation and Upgrade. Verbal Motion 18-078 was approved unanimously.
PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT

Deslie Isidore stated that he Procurement Status Report was sent out in advance.
NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)

None
ADJOURNMENT
Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to adjourn the Finance Committee Meeting of September 13, 2018 at 2:07 p.m.  Verbal Motion No. 18-079 was approved unanimously.
